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From the Pastor’s Desk                                         October & November 2018  
 

In another month the Thanksgiving season will be upon us, which provides each of us the 
opportunity to reflect on our lives ... to take inventory of the many blessings we have 
experienced during the year ... and to offer our heart-felt thanks to God for His goodness, 
mercy, grace and love. It is good for the soul to pause often in order to worship and praise God 
for His extravagant generosity. I recently read how an anonymous poet expressed his/her 
thankfulness to God. It goes like this: 
 

Just this once, Lord, I want to come to you without problems simply to say Thank You: 
•For your forgiveness when I fail. 
•For the sheer joy of sleep when I’m terribly tired. 
•For the silent strength of humility when pride overtakes me. 
•For the justice of your laws when humankind is cruel. 
•For the remedies for sickness when I am ill. 
•For the simplicity of orderliness when I face confusion. 
•For the assurance that you love me, and have made a place especially for me when I feel 
inadequate among my peers. 
•For the joy of helping others when I see people in need. 
•For the earthly evidences of your will when I’m trying to find out what life is all about. 
•For the reality of your world when I stray too far into fantasy. 
•For the rightness of reasonableness when I panic too quickly. 
•For the fun that refreshes when everything gets too serious. 
•For the renewal in moments of silence when I’m dizzy from being busy in a hectic world. 
 

•And for each of you and the opportunity to serve alongside of you. You Are Loved! 
 

Thank you, Lord, for all these things. But most of all, thank you for your abiding presence that 
makes every day I live a day of thanks. 
 

Be sure to take some time during this busy Thanksgiving season to remember and to thank God 
for all of the benefits and blessings that you have received throughout this year. God is good, all 
the time! 
 

Finally, my family and I want to wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.  
Shalom,   

Pastor Debra   



  
 
 

October Sermon Series 
 

   The Test:  
          

 

 

 

7th  Raising the Bar on Ourselves 

14th  Raising the Bar on Community   

              Witnessing 

21st        Raising the Bar on Time and Service 

28th  Raising the Bar on Monetary Trust 
 
 

 

 

November Sermon Series 
 

  
 

God’s Glory in Normal Everyday Lives 
 

4th    Thankful for Our Brothers and Sisters  
              in Christ 

11th  Thankful for Creation 

18th  Thankful for Thanks-Giving 

25th    Thankful for the King of Kings 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

                                                 October 21
st
  

 
Stewardship Consecration Sunday 

Sunday, October 28th    
Please bring your Estimate of Giving Card  

with you to Worship. 
 

 

Childrenõs Sermon Rotation  
 

Please Limit Sermon to 3 Minutes 
 

October 7 Kim Pruitt 

October 14 Barbara Mullinax 

October 21 Beverly Bradley 

October 28 David Rhyne 
 

November 4 Pastor Debra 

November 11 Kim Pruitt 

November 18 Barbara Mullinax 

November 25 Beverly Bradley 

If you have a schedule conflict, please contact 
Pastor Debra 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Nursery Servants Rotation 
 

October 7 Shannon Campbell & Gina Montoya 

October 14 Beverly Bradley & Brenda Barker 

October 21 Kelley Ratchford & Susan Hooper 

October 28 Christal H. & Shannon C. 
 

 

November 4 David & Sandi Rhyne 

November 11 Mitch & Katie Allen 

November 18 Todd & Kathi Hamilton 

November 25 Gina Montoya & Shannon Campbell 
 

If you have a schedule conflict, please switch with 
someone and inform Dana. 
 
 

 

WORSHIP 

MINISTRY 



 
 
 

Prayer Teams  
Prayer as we have seen and experienced, is more 

powerful than we can ever imagine. 
 

 
 

ü Sunday Prayer Group ς  
Last Sunday each Month 

after worship 
ǳǇǎǘŀƛǊǎ aŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ 

 

ü Wednesday Prayer Group ς  
Last Wednesday each Month 

6:30 pm in Parlor  
Please feel free to join any group that fits your 

schedule.  ALL are welcome. 
 

 

Johnny Holland 

By: Ken & Betty Ballard, David McCarver, Gladys 

Lambert, Normaline Phillips, Linda Glenn 

 

Larry Wood 

By: The Clarks & The Nichols, Clyde Wright Class 

Nell Connor 

By: David McCarver, Clyde Wright Class 

Cathy & Phil Yorkôs Marriage 

By: Joyce Clark & Family, Ken & Betty Ballard, 

Mary Lou Hord, Brenda Barker, United Methodist 

Women 

Rick Powers 

By: David McCarver 

Beverly Bradley 

By: Rusty, Page, Bryn, Brock &  

Bailey Bumgardner 

Brian Shropshire 

By: Clyde Wright Class 

Larry & Diane Wood 

By: The Clarks & Nichols 

Lafon Spencer 

By: The Clarks & Nichols, David McCarver 

 
 

Bradley Church expresses sincere sympathy & 

prayers to David Holland & his family on the death 

of his brother, Johnny Holland, who passed away 

July 27,2018 

 

 

ά¢ƘŜ {ŜǊƳƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ aƻǳƴǘέ  
Bible Study 

begins Tues. Oct. 2nd
 

 
 

 
 

YOUTH LEADERS NEEDED 
 

While the Staff Parish Committee continues to 
search for a Director of Children and Youth, we 
are in need of a couple of people who have a 
heart for the youth and a desire to see the 
youth program continue.    
 

If you are passionate about the youth and 
would like to help out, please contact the 

Education Committee chairperson, Shannon 
Campbell or Pastor Debra. 

 
 

 
UNITED METHODIST WOMEN will meet  

Sunday, October 7th & Sunday, November 4th 5:00pm 
in the fellowship hall.  

Dinner provided. 
 

 

 

 

The BACKPACK Program is back in full swing. 
Monday, October 8th 10:30am we will be packing 
backpacks. 
 
 

 

 

GOODTIMERS  
NOTE DATE CHANGE-Wednesday, October 10th 

11:30am Cookout at  
5ŀǾƛŘ ϧ .ƻōōƛŜ IƻƭƭŀƴŘΩǎΦ  

Tuesday, November 13th ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
11:30am in the fellowship hall. 

 

 

OTHER MINISTRY 

IINN  HHOONNOORR  OOFF 

IINN  MMEEMMOORRYY  OOFF 

PRAYER MINISTRY  



 
 

CHURCH WIDE PRAYER VIGIL 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 13TH 9:00AM-1:00PM 

Sign-up sheets will be made available. 
 

 
 

 
 

MENôS BIBLE STUDY meets every other 

Thursday in the conference room 6pm-7:15pm. 

Next meeting October 4
th

, 18
th

, & November 1
st
, 

15
th

, 29
th

. Study subject to be announced. We invite 

and encourage you to come check us out. 
 

 

 
Gastonia Street Ministries will meet 

Saturday, October 20
th

 6:30pm and 

Saturday, November 17
th

 6:30pm. 
 

 

or those in need Sunday, Nove1Mnformatcome. 

 

Sunday, November 18th 
We will be assembling Thanksgiving Boxes for 
those in need. Keep an eye out in your Sunday 

bulletin for more information.  

 

 

 

 
 
 

                      
October & November        

            

Single Governing Board               3rd Sun. ς Monthly 
Sun. Oct. 21st    After Worship 
Sun. Nov. 18th   After Worship 

 

Education                               2nd Thurs. ς Bi-Monthly 
Thurs. Nov. 8th 6:30 pm 

 

Nominations                  Typically Fall 
 

N.O.W.                2nd  Thurs. ς Monthly 
Thurs. Oct. 11th  6:00 pm 

                        Thurs. Nov.  8th  6:00 pm 

Staff Parish                1st Thurs. ς Quarterly 
 

 

Worship            3rd  Thurs. ς Bi-Monthly   
Thurs. Oct. 18th     7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 
/IL[5w9bΩ{ C![[ 9±9b¢ 

Sunday, October 28th 2:00pm Lewis Farms 
Join us for hay rides, pony rides, pumpkin patch, 
and farm animals. Please sign-up on the sheet 

located in main hallway.  
 

 

OFFICE Will Be CLOSED 

Thursday, November 22
nd

 for 

 
 

 

 

Dear Church Family,  

Thank you for your prayers, cards and phone calls 

during my recent hospital stay. Your support is 

greatly appreciated.                            Rick Powers 

 Other News and 
Events  



A WAY FORWARD 
 

You are invited for a time apart by the District 

Superintendent Reverend Angela A. Pleasants. 

Letôs come together to hear information and provide 

brave space for Q&A and prayer on the topic:  

                        A Way Forward 

Dates & Locations:                  Times 3:00-5:00pm 

October 7 - Center UMC 4945 Sherrills Ford Rd., 

Catawba 

October 28 - First UMC, 311 3
rd

 Ave. NE, Hickory 

November 4 - Park Street UMC, 120 Park Street, 

Belmont 
 
 

WHAT IT MEANS TO BE UNITED 
METHODIST 

 

METHODISM CLASSES 
 

We are excited that the Catawba Valley District can 

offer classes on Methodism for clergy and laity who 

serve in leadership positions in the church. The 

classes will be structured as 3-day workshops, held 

on Thursday evening, all day Friday, and Saturday. 

The cost of the workshops will be $25 each, which 

covers the cost of refreshments and lunches. There 

are also books that are required, which you will 

need to purchase before class and bring with you. 

The books are available at www.amazon.com and 

/or www.cokesbury.com. Classes will be held at St. 

Lukeôs UMC Hickory, NC. 

United Methodist History Oct. 11-13 & United 

Methodist Doctrine Nov. 8-10. 

You may pay online through the registration 

website:  

https://wnc-reg.brtapp.com/MethodismClasses, or 

you may mail a check to the Catawba Valley 

District Office. All payments must be received 1 

week prior to the class you are taking.  
 

 
CHARGE CONFERENCE 
Sunday, Nov. 4 after Worship 
         At Bradley Memorial 

ALL Single Governing Board members  
should plan to attend. 

 
 

 
Don’t forget… Daylight 
Saving Time Ends Sunday, 
Nov. 4

th
.  Turn your 

clocksback 1 hour & enjoy the 
extra sleep! 

 
 

HONORING ALL VETERANS  
We request the honor of your presence on 

Sunday, November 11th at 10:30 am  
 In the Fellowship Hall. 

A continental breakfast will be served and the 
Chancel Choir will sing a special song in your 

honor.  
We thank you for your love and service to this 

country, The United States of America. 
We Salute You! 

 

 

 

 
 

United Methodist Women will be having their 

annual Bazaar Saturday, November 17
th

 8am-11am. 

We are asking all the families in our church to 

participate. There will be a signup table at the 

entrance each Sunday morning. The casseroles 

needed are: Pineapple, sweet potato, chicken & wild 

rice, chicken & dressing, ground beef, and spaghetti 

casserole. We also need baked goods. Money raised 

at the Bazaar support local missions, bereavement, 

showers, scouts, etc. 
 
 

 
Itôs almost time to order 

your Poinsettias-We are 

offering a 6 ½ inch red 

poinsettia for $9.00. We 

will begin taking orders 

Sunday, Nov. 4
th

 through 

Sunday, Nov. 25
th

.   
Flowers will be in Sanctuary Dec. 16

th
-24

th
. 

 
 

 

 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS ð 2019 Budget 

Worksheets are in your boxes. Completed 

Worksheets are due in the church office no 

later than Sunday, November 25th . 

 
 

http://www.amazon.com/
http://www.cokesbury.com/


     GETTING FIT TOGETHER  

No cost! Mondays and Thursdays 
6:15-7pm in old downstairs 

fellowship hall. Please see Susan Hooper or Kelley 
Ratchford if you have any questions.  

 

 

 
 

Pickle Ball meets the 1
st

 & 3
rd

 Monday  

of each month  7pm in the CLC .  

Come check out this fun game . 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

HURRICANE FLORENCE RESPONSE 

 
 

 The Western North Carolina Conference 

Committee on Relief continues to monitor the 

damages and will provide updates on Conference 

response efforts. For more information, 

visit www.wnccumc.org/committee-on-relief. 

 Donate funds to relief efforts 

Your gifts ensure that our conference will be able to 

provide help and hope for those left homeless or 

otherwise affected by disaster for years to come. 

Please mark your donations for Western North 

Carolina teams and ministries as ñDisaster 

Responseò, and make checks payable to: 

Western North Carolina Conference 

PO Box 2757 

Huntersville, NC 28070 

Assemble UMCOR relief supply kits 

Follow UMCORôs relief kit assembly 

instructions online at 

https://www.umcor.org/UMCOR/Relief-Supplies  

We suggest every church has 12 cleaning kits ready 

and available. 

Disaster Response Volunteers 

Conference Early Response Teams (ERT) are 

trained, credentialed and registered through the 

Disaster Response Ministry of the conference. 

Contact Conference Disaster Response 

Coordinator Ricky Hill  

(disasterresponse@wnccumc.net ) to report 

damages within the Western North Carolina 

Conference.  

ERT Work in Western NC: Early Response Teams 

will be notified for deployment by the District or 

Conference Coordinator(s), if needed. 

ERT Work in other Conferences: Invitations to aid 

outside our conference will be communicated to 

you as they arrive in our office.  

Groups or individuals wishing to help sort mission 

materials or volunteer in the Mission Response 

Center should contact Dwaine Morgan at 

828.478.2106. 
 

https://www.wnccumc.org/committee-on-relief
https://www.umcor.org/UMCOR/Relief-Supplies
mailto:disasterresponse@wnccumc.net
mailto:disasterresponse@wnccumc.net


                                        
 

 

L¢Ω{ ¢I!¢ ¢La9 hC ¸9!w !D!Lb 
Whether you call it Hanging of 
the Greens or just Christmas 

decorating, come join us Saturday,  Dec. 1st  
9:30 am.  as we decorate the church for 
Christmas.  Coffee and donuts will be 
provided along with Christmas music and 
fellowship. 

 

 

March to Bethlehem 
What can I give him? 

 
 

 
 

Give your heart    
 

Sunday, December 23rd      11:00 am 
 

 

Christmas Eve by Candlelight 
Monday, December 24th at 6:00 pm. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Join us for our traditional Christmas Eve 
Service, including Holy Communion as we 

celebrate the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
 

 
 
 

  
 

ChildreÎȭÓ #ÈÏÉÒ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ #ÁÎÔÁÔÁ 
Sunday, December 9th 4:00pm  

 

A Christmas Carol- A Christmas Musical for 
Children About Giving - and especially about God's 
ultimate gift in Jesus. With some subtle allusions to 
/ƘŀǊƭŜǎ 5ƛŎƪŜƴΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŎΣ ! /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ŀǊƻƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ 
meaningful dialog and some nifty original songs 
that are not only fun to sing, but biblically rich. 
 

 

 

 
 

Adult Christmas Cantata  

Sunday, December 16
th
 11:00am 

 

Mary, Did You Know? - A Ready To Sing Christmas. 
Created around one of the most dramatic and 
inspired songs ever written for the Christmas 
season. This Christmas celebration is filled with 
classic carols and hymns, along with stirring new 
songs from Chris Tomlin, Sue C. Smith and Ronnie 
Freeman, and is masterfully arranged and 
orchestrated by Russell Mauldin. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LOOKING AHEAD  



OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

Diane Wood  10/1 

Kelly Sutton  10/1 

Kenny Ballard  10/2 

Don Johnston  10/2 

David Mattox  10/6 

David McCarver 10/6 

Nicholas Montoya 10/6 

Lynn Nester  10/6 

Amy Powers  10/7 

George Ratchford 10/7 

Linda Jenkins  10/7 

Beverly Bradley 10/12 

Bruce Bradley  10/12 

Faye Spencer  10/13 

Judy Dalton  10/14 

Tommy Thompson 10/15 

Julie Bradley  10/17 

Wayne Mullinax 10/17 

Linda Glenn  10/19 

 
 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
Nancy Boyd  10/20 

Kathy Gray   10/21 

Mitch Allen  10/24 

Blair Smith  10/26 

Kristen Selph  10/28 

Erica Noles  10/29 

Christal Hollingsworth10/30 

 
 
NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

Barbara Cline  11/5 

Glenda Rogers  11/5 

Addison Aughtry 11/8 

Bill Bradley III 11/12 

Alexis Ratchford 11/14 

Jon Dalton  11/18 

David Boyd  11/18 

Trula Ridley  11/24 

Dawn Noles  11/24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


